SEARS ISLAND PLANNING INITIATIVE

JOINT USE PLANNING COMMITTEE

MEETING SUMMARY
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7, 2007
NOON TO 2P.M.
MSAD #56 SUPERINTENDANTS OFFICE @ SEARSPORT
Call to order
· Meeting was called to order at 12:06 pm by Dianne Smith.
· Summaries of October 26 and November 15 meetings were complimented and approved by all.

· It was mentioned that the group would like footnotes and references of information presented in the Cornell Group report.  This is already being done by John Henshaw.
Review of Schedule
· Duane Scott mentioned that he was trying to set up a long range JUPC meeting schedule.  After discussion, it was decided that for the time being, Fridays from Noon to 3 pm worked best.

· Schedule worked out for 2008 is 

· January 18 
Meeting

· January 25 
Back-up or overflow day

· February 1
Meeting

· February 8
Back-up or overflow day

· February 15
Meeting

· March 14
Meeting

· March 28
Meeting

· Bob Ziegelaar asked the timeframe for discussing what will happen on the approximately 600 acres to be put into an easement. It was felt there was a need to determine if there was adequate area for what would be needed at the cargo site and what was wanted in the conservation area. What would be needed for buildings, parking and roads? It was discussed that plans for the port development area and the conservation area will occur during the survey line determination.  It was mentioned after discussion that the Level 1 option outlined in the report, “Sears Island - Options for the Future” described the plans for the conservation area. Duane pointed out that the existing schedule has time built in to discuss conceptual plans.
· It was asked what the preliminary team report was. Duane mentioned that it was all info that the team passed to the Committee to-date.  It included all maps, reports and GIS files. 

· It was asked if the JUPC seven (7) deliverables under the Consent Agreement includes a detailed site plan for the island? The “straw person” line would involve using conceptual plans of island and recreational area.  It is the intent of the Committee to use the best information to determine boundaries and to not prescribe any specifics or commitments for the port facility or conservation area.  The Committee will avoid creating any Section 4(f) problems during development of the survey line. The Committee recommended the use of the Level 1 scenario from the “Sears Island - Options for the Future” report for the conservation area. Since that report predated the SIPI and the JUPC efforts, some modification may be needed.   
Public Input I
· Dianne asked for any public comments or questions, and there were none.  

Resource information and GIS Data Updates
· Deane Van Dusen reported that GIS layers had been created for:
· Other Features including trail Locations, items of interest and town managed clam restoration sites. 

· Cultural and population density information.
· Bathymetry – federal and State dredged channels.
· The maps were discussed.  It was explained that the federal channel depths were based on 2006 U.S. Army Corps of Engineers soundings and were superimposed on an old NOAA navigation chart. The depths on the chart were post dredging.  The State dredging done along the Mack Point finger piers was not shown.   The Corps is conducting a feasibility study on the existing federal channel for maintenance dredging. This report will be out in 2008.  Copies of the federal channel bathymetry were left with James Gilway. 

· The Other Features map shows trails that the Town was allowed to maintain.  Most are currently overgrown, but have had much use in the past.  This map also showed the location of past buildings.  This brought up the question of what historical/archeological features were on the island?  It was stated that only the area of the formerly proposed cargo port, Kidder Point, and wetland mitigation sites were searched and some artifacts were found, but nothing that was eligible for the National Register of Historic Places.

Discussion of Easement Criteria
· The draft of the criteria for selection of an easement holder was discussed.  Overall, the group felt that the criteria was an excellent effort.  The draft, as edited was accepted by the group with the following changes:

· Criteria 8- It was felt that since the holder of the easement would have no control over what was happening in the cargo port, the holder should show experience in dealing with adjacent land use.  Since the easement holder can only enforce use on the parcel with the easement, a qualified holder should have a diversified background.  In qualification 8, the phrase “ the holder should be qualified and willing ” should be replaced with the phrase   “ the holder should be prepared and willing ” 
· Criteria 6 - The numbers restarted at 5.  The criteria should be renumbered, from 1 to 11.  This would mean that the aforementioned Criteria 8 is now Criteria 10.

At this point, the group decided in consensus that the Criteria, as amended is unanimously supported by the group

· Duane passed out emails dealing with easement holders and required qualifications:
· 12/5/2007 (4:41) Amy Hughes to Duane Scott defining easement holder

· 12/5/2007 (5:35)from Alan Stearns (DOC) to Duane Scott listing Land Trusts in the Waldo, Knox and Hancock area

· 12/6/2007 (3:39) Any Hughes to Duane Scott outline the steps involved in conveying an easement.

· 12/7/2007 (8:58) Steve Brooks to Duane Scott outlining Land for Maine’s Future processes and advising that MDIFW is also looking to convey easements.

· It was suggested that the Committee solicit the land trusts listed in the Maine Land Trust Network.  It was also mentioned that any receiving land trust may want an endowment to go with the easement. Ability to fund an endowment would aid in winnowing down applicants. Scott Dickerson and Steve Miller said that a bulleted list of easement needs was developed in the SIPI process.  It was asked if the easement was within the original JUPC deliverables?  
· There was a review of Consent Agreement goals. Dianne briefly reviewed the goals of this agreement to make sure everyone is on the same page.  Everyone understood.  
· It was decided that Scott Dickerson and Bob Grindrod would draft the land trust RFIQ based on:

· The Criteria for selection
· Consensus Agreement

· SIPI draft previously drafted by Scott Dickerson, et al.
· Timeline for draft is:
· RFIQ draft to Committee for review on 12/12

· Committee comments back to Duane by 12/17

· RFIQ sent by MaineDOT for land trust distribution by 12/20

· Land trust letters of interest due on 01/14/08

· Eliza Townsend will request help in draft review from Alan Stearns, DOC.
· It was agreed that potential land trusts attend the JUPC meetings on 1/18/08 to meet the Committee and be informed as to what will be expected from the easement holder.  

Interagency Meeting report
· No Interagency meeting was held since the last JUPC
Needs for the 1/18/08 JUPC Meeting:
· Discussion of Section 4(f) of the USDOT Act: http://www.environment.fhwa.dot.gov/projdev/pd5sec4f.asp
· David Gardiner from MaineDOT Environmental Office will join to lead discussion.
Public Input
· Dianne asked for any public comments or questions, and there were none.  

Adjourned 

· at 2:35 pm.
· NEXT MEETING:  Scheduled for Friday, January 18, 2008 @ Noon to 3 pm (bring brown bag lunch) – Larger venue location to be determined (TBD).
